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Photo 1: 

 

A view of downtown Antlers following a paving project. This work was part of the National Recovery 

Municipal project in the early 1930s. 

Photo 2:  

 

Convict labor was a cheap and available source in the early days of Oklahoma’s road construction. In 

this photo, convicts are constructing SH-43 in Latimer County. There were no guards; the threat of going 

back behind “the walls” was enough to keep workers on the straight and narrow. 


